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Living Do you have an idea for the Living page? 
If you know someone with an interesting story to share, or 

about an upcoming special event, or really, anything you 
think our readers would enjoy, email your ideas to  

danielbell@daltoncitizen.com with the subject line “Living.”

What was your favorite birth-
day party?

Was it a theme party where all 
the kids dressed as cowboys and 
cowgirls, or maybe fairy tale char-
acters? Was it the year you finally 
got a bike? Or a stereo? Or a pet?

Did you have a birthday party 
where your first puppy-love 
sweetheart attended? What about 
a cookout that seemed to last all 
afternoon or a spend-the-night 
party for you best friends?

Birthdays for kids are always a 
treat to look forward to. Each one 
means you’re getting a little older 
and will be able to do more on 
your own. Maybe you’re the one 
old enough to spend the night with 
friends now. Or old enough to 
stay up an hour later at night. And 
it also measures your physical 
growth and strength. If you ever 
watch a group of pre-teen and 
early teen boys in a group going 
somewhere, they are constantly 
jumping up and trying to touch 
things above their heads, whether 
it’s a door jamb or sign hanging 
in the mall or a tree limb that’s 
above them. It’s a constant, almost 
minute to minute measure of their 
growth. And yes, they can do 
more math and spell more words 
this birthday than last but, well, 
how has that ever helped them in 
the driveway shooting hoops?

Spring is a busy  
birthday time

The springtime seems to me 
to have the most birthdays of the 
year. I don’t know if that’s a real 
statistic or not, but for me, most 
of my friends, my kids and yes, 
even myself have birthdays in the 
months between March and May 
and so have been thinking about 
birthdays.

While thinking back on all 
the good memories I can recall 
this gift from one year, or maybe 
a location from another and a 
favorite dish I had at another one. 
The good memories are spread 
out across many different days 
at different ages when I got the 
opportunity to make a wish and 
blow out candles.

But then I got to thinking, what 
if I could take the best of the best 
and combine them? They used to 
advertise records on TV of sing-
ers and it would be a “Greatest 
Hits” album. The artist would sit 
on a stool in a studio with colored 
lights painting the backgrounds 
and the announcer would list hit 
after hit as the names of the songs 
crawled up the screen and the 
artist in back would lip sync to a 
song that played on the radio 10 
years before.

What if I could do a greatest 
hits birthday party? I’m from 
Dalton/Whitfield and I’m a guy 
but maybe you were a young lady 
or grew up somewhere else when 
birthdays weren’t looked forward 
to. You can still build your great-
est birthday hits memory album 
as we go along. Just cut and paste 
my stuff with yours and there you 
go!

My ‘Greatest Hits’
First, it would have to be a 

Saturday so school doesn’t inter-
fere with anything. I’ll need 
good weather; warm but not hot, 
and a little breeze in case I get 
a kite. I’ll wake up in my bed-
room wearing those soft pajamas 
I always like before I outgrew 
them.

➢  Please see ➢ CRIER, 3C
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The Creative Arts Guild hosts its 14th 
annual Spring for the Arts luncheon, fashion 
show, raffle and accessories art market on 
Thursday, March 23, at The Farm.

Spring for the Arts 2017 co-chairs Cindy 
McCreery and Cathy Snyder invite the 
community to attend. The event opens at 
10:30  a.m. with an accessories art market 
and a raffle filled with specialty items, gift 
packages, gift certificates and guest passes 
from area businesses, organizations and arts 
supporters. The accessories art market, will 
feature works by area artists including Katy 
Colvin, Silk by Traci, Christina Glidden, 
Paula Gregg and Red Brick Designs.

A luncheon and the highly popular 
fashion show follows at 11:45 a.m. This 
year’s fashion show features spring fash-
ions from participating retailers: Anna 
Ball White, Carla’s Fashions, Cotton and 
Twine Boutique, The Fitting Room, Reese’s 
Fashion Gallery, Sweet Cheeks Denim 

Boutique and Unique Selections. 

For the benefit of Arts in Education
For 49 years, the Creative Arts Guild has 

partnered with the O.N. Jonas Foundation 
and participating schools’ parents’ organi-
zations to bring resident artists to students. 
Through this program, arts experiences are 
provided in the Dalton Public, Whitfield 
County and Murray County schools sys-
tems, and at the Elbert Shaw Regional 
Detention Center, Crossroads Academy, 
Mountain Creek Academy and Northstar 
School.

In 2016, these arts education programs 
created 33,905 arts experiences for the stu-
dents enrolled in these schools. Proceeds 
from the event help support this partnership 
as well as all other Arts in Education pro-
grams at the Creative Arts Guild including 
arts scholarships, field trips and education-
al arts classes. The Guild encourages the 
community to continue to support the O.N. 
Jonas Foundation directly for all that they 
do to enrich the lives of area children and 

elevate the arts presence in our community.
The partnership between the Creative 

Arts Guild and the O.N. Jonas Foundation 
is instrumental in our collaborative abil-
ity to serve students at large in our area 
schools,” Guild executive director Amanda 
Brown said. “Through this program, we can 
be assured that all of our students are being 
exposed to the arts — an essential element 
of our Arts in Education program. We are 
extremely proud of the opportunities this 
program provides.”

The benefits of Arts in Education
Research demonstrates that arts education 

and exposure has numerous benefits includ-
ing improved academic achievement, cultur-
al awareness, inventiveness, social and emo-
tional development and civic engagement. 
It also promotes self-directed learning, 
improves school attendance and sharpens 
critical and creative skills. 

Creative Arts Guild hosting 

Submitted by the  
Creative Arts Guild

Contributed photo
Artist Katy Colvin, left, discusses her jewelry with Margaret Johnson, Sarah Jonas and Marcie Jonas-Mann at last 
year’s Creative Arts Guld Spring for the Arts event.

Spring for  
the Arts 2017

➢  Please see ➢ SPRING, 2C

United Way recognizes volunteers

At United Way of Northwest 
Georgia’s Annual Meeting and 
Volunteer Awards on Tuesday, 
2016 Campaign Chair Tom 
Bundros and President Amanda 
Burt thanked all the CEOs, cam-
paign teams and employees who 
supported United Way by giv-
ing, advocating and volunteering 
throughout the year.

2016 Board Chair Karen 
Townsend said,  “Simply stated, 
United Way connects people 
in need with people who can 
help. Almost 60,000 lives were 
touched by United Way in 2016 
alone. Our United Way brings 
diverse groups of people togeth-
er to create lasting change and 
improve lives by focusing on the 
building blocks of a good life 
—  education, basic needs and 
health.”

Bundros said the United Way 
had  12,000 individual donors. 
United Way announced earlier 
this year it  surpassed the 2016 
campaign goal of $3.8 million.

More than 200 local companies 
hold employee campaigns for 
United Way and  60 companies 
make corporate gifts.

In order to recognize compa-
nies that go above and beyond 
to champion United Way, the 
organization annually awards 
corporate partners for reaching 

Strategic Giving Levels, achiev-
ing 5-Star Champion status, and 
earning top ranks.

United Way 5-Star Champion 
Award commitments

• Make a CEO gift and a cor-
porate pledge.

• Choose a dynamic Campaign 
Coordinator and team.

•  Allow employees to go on 
United Way Impact Tours.

•  Host leadership and com-
pany-wide campaign meetings 
with dollars up over last year and 

reported to United Way by Oct. 
31.

• Encourage employees to vol-
unteer with United Way.

Submitted by United Way 
of Northwest Georgia 

Contributed photo
Engineered Floors and J+J Flooring Group received the 5-Star Champion, Community 
Samaritan and Largest Overall Growth Award at the United Way of Northwest Georgia’s 
Annual Meeting and Volunteer Awards. Campaign coordinators Marianne Murray, Becky 
Evon and Tom Arnold received the Campaign Coordinators of the Year Award. From left 
are Tom Bundros, 2016 Campaign Chair; Joe Young, 2017 Campaign Chair; Will Young; 
Murray; Arnold; and Amanda Burt, president of United Way of Northwest Georgia.

➢  Please see ➢ WAY, 2C
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Through the arts, students learn to 
design, collaborate, problem solve and 
express themselves effectively — skills 
which translate well into a strong foun-
dation for business and commerce. The 
Guild’s Arts in Education programs 
strive to ensure that all of our communi-
ty’s children are engaged in the arts and 
are granted the benefits of art experi-
ences regardless of their socioeconomic 
background.

Ticket information and sponsorship 
opportunities

The Creative Arts Guild invites every-
one to make reservations and join in the 
fun for a great cause. Tickets for Spring 
for the Arts 2017 are $50. Tickets are 
available now and there is still time to 
become a sponsor of this year’s event. 
For more information about sponsor-
ship, or to purchase tickets visit www.
creativeartsguild.org/events/spring-for-
the-arts or call Leanne Gillilan Martin at 
(706) 217-6677. 

CONTRIBUTED PHOTO
Jennifer Grafe models during the fashion show last year.

Arts: Tickets are now on sale
 ➢ Continued from 1C

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Hamilton Medical 

Center announces the fol-
lowing births:

• Cambryah Hazel 
Lynn, daughter of Charlee 
King and David Hosier of 
Dalton, Feb. 24.

• Gerardo Omar, 
son of Cecilia Reynoso 
and Estanislao Perez of 
Chatsworth, Feb. 24.

• Luke Williamson, son 
of Emily and Brent Bagby 
of Rocky Face, Feb. 25.

• Kya Marie, daughter of 
Markisha Washington and 
Zavion Harrell of Dalton, 
Feb. 25.

• Leila Samanta, daugh-
ter of Ema de Leon and 
Marvin Ambrocio of 
Dalton, Feb. 27.

• Deacon Doyle, son of 
Sarah Densmore of Dalton, 
Feb. 27.

• Easton James, son of 
Brittany and Jeffrey Diak 
of Dalton, Feb. 27.

• Liam Alexander-
Chase, son of Destiny 
Hewitt and John Fowler of 
Dalton, Feb. 27.

• Brexley Ryan, daughter 
of Taylor Layne and Jeremy 
Norman of Chatsworth, 
Feb. 27.

• Vina Jacquelyn, daugh-
ter of Veronica and Samuel 
Ortiz of Dalton, Feb. 28.

• Kitt Ezra, son of 
Kristin Sanford and Noah 
Waddell of Chatsworth, 
Feb. 28.

• Noah Eli, son 
of Mechel le and 
Mark Feinstein of 
Chatsworth, March 1.

• Mauricio, son of 
Narcedalia Suarez and Jose 
Jacobo of Dalton, March 1.

• Leeland Bryan, son 
of Jirry Perry and Donald 
Everett of Dalton, March 2.

• Micheal Sebastian, 
son of Martha Wood 
and Gregory Baker of 
Dalton, March 2.

• Gabrial Davis, son of 
Brooke and Phillip Bowling 
of Cohutta, March 3.

• Radane Levi Jr., 
son of Sasha Capers and 
Radane Humphries of 
Dalton, March 3.

• Lily Caroline, daugh-
ter of Vanessa and Diego 
Toche of Dalton, March 3.

• Jasmine Mackenzie, 
daughter of Destiny 
and Jonathan Catlett of 
Chatsworth, March 4.

• Idaly Nicole, daughter 
of Daisy Ortiz and Omar 
Torres of Dalton, March 4. 

United Way Strategic 
Partner Levels

• $50,000 Community 
Collaborator

• $100,000 Community 
Patron

• $250,000 Community 
Samaritan

• $500,000 Community 
Builder

• $1 Million Community 
Pillar

2016-2017 United Way 
corporate awards

• Americhem: Highest 
Participation Award (for 
companies that employ 
fewer than 50 people)

• Brown Industries: 5-Star 
United Way Champion and 
Community Patron Award

• Dalton Public Schools: 
5-Star United Way 
Champion Award

• Dalton Utilities: 5-Star 
United Way Champion and 
Community Collaborator 
Award

• Dorsett Industries: 
5 - St a r  C ha mpion , 
Community Collaborator 
and Highest Participation 
Award (for companies that 
employ more than 100 peo-
ple)

• Engineered Floors 
and J+J Flooring Group, 
a division of Engineered 
Floors: 5-Star Champion, 
Community Samaritan, and 
Largest Overall Growth 
Award. Marianne Murray, 
Becky Evon and Tom 
Arnold were honored as 
Campaign Coordinators of 
the Year.

• Family Support Council: 
Highest Par ticipating 
Community Partner Award

• Greater Dalton Chamber 
of Commerce: Difference 
Maker Award

• Marketing Alliance 
Group: 5-Star Champion 
a n d  C o m m u n i t y 
Collaborator Award

• MFG Chemical: 5-Star 
Champion Award

• Mohawk Industries: 
Community Builder Award

• Oliver F. Cobb & 
Associates: Difference 
Maker Award

• Phenix Flooring: 5 Star 
Champion Award

• Shaw Industries: 
Community Pillar Award

• Textile Management 
Associates: Community 
Patron Award

• Textile Rubber and 
Chemical Co.: 5 Star 
Champion, Community 

Collaborator and Largest 
Percentage of Growth 
Award

• UPS: Global Corporate 
Leader Award

Volunteer Award 
Winners:

• David Blaylock: Connie 
Woodward Award for 
Outstanding Volunteerism 
in Whitfield County

• Marian Stranahan: 
Elaine Butler Award for 
Outstanding Volunteerism 
in Murray County

• In honor of the legacy of 
Elbert Shaw’s commitment 
to volunteer service and 
youth development, Shaw 
Industries annually part-
ners with United Way of 
Northwest Georgia to offer 
two $5,000 scholarships 
for high school students. 
Randy Merritt, president 
of Shaw Industries, and 
John Shaw presented the 
scholarships to Katherine 
Baxter and Makina Cook. 
Cook also received the 
Youth Volunteer of the Year 
Award.

• Joe Young, Engineered 
Floors, was announced as 
following Bundros as the 
2017 United Way Campaign 
Chairman.

Way: Volunteers celebrated
 ➢ Continued from 1C

CONTRIBUTED PHOTO
United Way of Northwest Georgia welcomes a new board chair and three 
new board members. From left are Matthew Moore, Shaw Industries 
and United Way board chair; Bill Brueckner, Shaw Industries; Kim Thames, 
community volunteer; and Bob Hardaway, Shaw Industries.

Dalton Dance Company presents 
spring dance concert this month

The Dalton Arts Project 
presents the Dalton Dance 
Company in its spring dance 
concert “One More Time” 
Friday, March 24, at 7:30 
p.m., Saturday, March 25, 
at 7:30 p.m., and Sunday, 
March 26 at 2 p.m. in the 
Dalton High School theater.

This high-energy dance 
concert of hip-hop, jazz, 
contemporary, ballet and tap 
techniques, fun and inspira-
tional music, and lots of spe-
cial technical effects looks 
to the past one more time 
as we imagine our futures. 
This year, the dancers have 
chosen the Isabel Pridgen 
Charities as their “dancing 
for a cause.”

Twenty-six young men 
will join the dancers in a 
new partner piece “Nothin’ 
But a Good Time” creat-
ed by Jo Beth Thompson. 
Other choreographers — 
Lance Washington from 
Dothan, Ala., Bernadette 
Upton form Chattanooga, 
Dalton Arts Project Director 
Berrien Long, Lori Beth 
Eicholtz, Bettye Jo Wilson 
and Ryann Ellis — have 
set original ballet, jazz, 
contemporary and hip-hop 
dances for the performers.

Dancers include Hannah 
Addis, Emma Bakker, 
Taylor Kate Boyett, Haley 
Chapman, Sarah Kate 
Coleman, Anna Crane, 
Marlee Ellis, Katherine 
Griffin, Emily Harper, 
Danielle Jones, Bowen 
Land, Anna Nimmons, 
Katelyn O’Ferrall, Katie 
Patrick, Madeline Patterson, 
Mary Turner Renz, Emily 
Rockholt, Abby Rogers, 
Sarah Stokes, Lily Adams, 
Emily Allen, Caroline 
Coleman, Kaity Darnell, 
Amber Fischer, Lily Claire 
Golden, Lily Halverson, 
Ellie King, Hadley King, 
Ollie Lambert, McCord 
Land, Elena Leyssens, 
Ann McIntosh, Hannah 
Miller, Emma Mitchell, 

Mary Grace Mitchell, Lily 
Rehberg, Windel Ross, Alex 
Rowe, Caroline Scoggins, 
Arden Wong, Mimi Grace 
Young, Abby Adams, Emma 
Rose Bagby, Reese Brown, 
Katie Forrester, Macyn 
Goldberg, Maddie King, 
Ellen Kirk, Emma Lively, 
Paige Manahan, Iris Anne 
Putnam, Dori Reynolds, 
Reese Reynolds, Isabella 
Ruble, Madeline Skojac, 
Emily Stephens, Emma Kate 
Woods, Ariana Avila, Meg 
Coleman, Sophia Creswell, 
Katy Grace Dilbeck, 
Mia Gale, Parker Jones, 
Madison Moore, Emma 
Ridley, Addie Simmons, 
Jordyn Swilley, Taylor 
Thompson, Emma Grace 
Tillman, Rayna Wilson, 
Harrison Hughes, Fletcher 
Griffin, Jordon Torres, 
Carter Pendley, Harrison 
Norman, Carter Hayes, 
Jackson Tomsic, James 
Rogers, Christian Koneman, 
Charlie Alderman, Jack 
Sanderson, Cole Young, 
Frankie Perez, Chandler 
Starks, Jacob Musto, Eddie 
Valdez, Andres Rodriguez, 
Addison Lambert, Nick 
Perez, Nathan Moore, Jacob 
Ferguson, Devin Wellborn, 
Maddux Houghton, Tanner 
Boyd, Sam Stepp and Heath 
Hardaway.

The senior dancers — 
Hannah Addis, Emma 
Bakker, Taylor Kate Boyett, 

Sarah Kate Coleman, 
Katherine Griffin, Danielle 
Jones, Bowen Land, 
Anna Nimmons, Katelyn 
O’Ferrall, Mary Turner 
Renz and Abby Rogers — 
will perform a special fare-
well dance choreographed 
by Eicholtz for their friends 
and families.

Ticket prices are $5 for 
students and $10 for adults 
and are available at the 
Dance Theatre of Dalton at 
411 North Park Drive or the 
DHS theater door on the day 
of the shows. For more infor-
mation, please call (706) 
529-2787 (ARTS) or con-
nect with us on Facebook, 
Instagram and Twitter.

SUBMITTED BY 
EVENT ORGANIZERS

CONTRIBUTED PHOTO
The Dalton Dance Company presents its spring 
dance concert “One More Time” March 24-26 at 
the Dalton High School theater.
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Sunday   12:00 - 9:00 
Monday - Thursday   11:30 - 9:00 

Friday  &  Saturday   11:30 - 9:30

www.mrtpizza.com 
“Like” us on Facebook at 
Mr. T’s Pizza & Ice Cream 

831 Tibbs Road • Dalton, GA.  

(706) 226-1000

054000221321

CARRY OUT AND 
DINE-IN SPECIALS

1 XL one-topping: $9.99
1 Large one-topping: $7.99
2 Large two-topping: $19.99 
2 medium two-topping:        $14.99

Bring in coupon at time of purchase.
 Exp. 3/31/17

Salads
starting at $4.99

05
40
00
22
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38

NOW ENROLLING
Students for the 2017-2018 school year

We have classes available for 
MMO (6 weeks - 2 yrs. old)

3 yr. old, 4 yr. old and kindergarten
For more information, please contact the

Church office at (706) 695-8522 or Tina Cochran at (706) 517-9286
422 Holly Creek Cool Springs Rd., Chatsworth
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